
WTVP-TV 
PROGRAMS-PROBLEMS LIST 

July - September 2016 
 
 
Agriculture 
 
(APT) America’s Heartland 7/7/16 – 8/4/16 (Sundays) 11:30 am 
     Magazine    30 min 
 
Providing food, fuel and fiber for America and the world is an act of passion 
on the part of our farmers and ranchers big or small, mainstream or 
specialized. Viewers hear from the food producers themselves and see what 
motivates them and how they live their lives. 
 
(PBS) The Land with Jerry Apps   
     8/28/16    4:00 pm 
     Documentary    90 min 
 
Historian Jerry Apps explores his childhood, country winters and local 
farming with his two grandsons. 
 
(Iowa) Market to Market  7/3/16 – 9/25/16 (Sundays) 1:00 pm 
     7/4/16 – 9/26/16 (Mondays) 1:00 pm 
     Interview/Discussion  30 min 
 
Hosted by Mark Pearson, Market to Market covers the 100 plus billion dollar 
business of food, and those issues affecting the 56 million citizens of rural 
America. From global trade conflicts to environmental controversies and 
changing technologies and emerging enterprises, Market to Market continues to 
explain the issues, and illuminate the alternatives that challenge rural 
America.  
 
 
Business/Industry/Economy 
 
(PBS) The Nightly Business Report  

7/1/16 – 9/30/16 (Weekdays) 5:30 pm 
News     30 min 

 
The Nightly Business Report combines fast-breaking business and economic 
news, extensive financial market coverage and mutual fund reports, in-depth 
analysis, corporate profiles, features, and commentaries by noted economists 
and experts in the business world. 
 
(APT) Consuelo Mack WealthTrack  

7/3/16 – 9/25/16 (Sundays) 12:00 pm 
Financial    30 min 

 
Consuelo Mack WealthTrack is a weekly half hour series devoted to providing 
trustworthy, understandable advice about how to build and protect wealth 
over the long-term. One of the most experienced business journalists in 



television, Consuelo Mack consistently attracts experts at the highest 
levels, bringing the best minds in the business to explore building and 
protecting long-term wealth.  
 
(PBS) PBS Newshour #11630 8/11/16    6:00 pm 
     News/Interview   60 min 
 
How the candidates’ tax proposals highlight different economic priorities: 
Hillary Clinton and Donald Trump both spoke about their intended tax policies 
this week. On Monday, Trump proposed tax cuts for all, while on Thursday, 
Clinton pledged to increase taxes on the wealthy and use that money for the 
middle and lower classes. Judy Woodruff speaks with Neil Irwin of the The New 
York Times and David Wessel of the Brookings Institution for analysis of both 
plans. 
 
(PBS) PBS Newshour #11658 9/20/16    6:00 pm 
     News/Interview   60 min 
 
Why seeing Trump’s tax returns really matters: Having declined to release his 
tax returns, Donald Trump made an offhand remark at the first presidential 
debate that made people wonder if the real estate tycoon pays any tax at all. 
But that’s just one part of the equation. David Cay Johnston joins economics 
correspondent Paul Solman to make sense of Trump's taxes and why it matters. 
 
 
Crime/Legal Issues/Law Enforcement 
 
(PBS) POV #2904   7/11/16    9:00 pm 
     Documentary    60 min 
 
Florida Justice Transitions trailer park is home to 120 sex offenders, all 
battling their own demons as they work toward rejoining society. This film 
considers how the destructive cycle of sexual abuse—and the silence 
surrounding it—can be broken. 

 
(PBS) POV #2908   9/12/16    9:00 pm 
     Documentary    90 min 
 
Take an unflinching look at the hard choices and destructive consequences of 
the U.S.-Mexico drug war. Witness the human side of the conflict through the 
eyes of a U.S. drug enforcement agent, an activist nun in Mexico and a former 
Texas smuggler. 
 
(PBS) PBS Newshour #11629 8/10/16    6:00 pm 
     News/Interview   60 min 
 
Baltimore mayor urges turning anger into action after DOJ report on policing: 
The Justice Department released a blistering report Wednesday, spelling out a 
long pattern of racial discrimination by the Baltimore Police Department. An 
investigation of policing from 2010 to 2015 has revealed an unmistakable 
picture of disparities. Gwen Ifill gets reaction to the report from Baltimore 
Mayor Stephanie Rawlings-Blake. 
 
 



Education 
 
(PBS) Frontline #3413  9/13/16    8:00 pm 
     Documentary    60 min 
 
Examine reports of predatory behavior and fraud in the troubled for-profit 
college industry and the implosion of Corinthian Colleges; also “Omarina’s 
Story,” how a program to stem the high school drop-out crisis has affected 
one girl’s journey.  

 
(PBS) Nova #4315   9/14/16    8:00 pm 
     Documentary    120 min 
 
In a new age of information, rapid innovation and globalization, how can we 
prepare our children to compete? Discover how the new science of learning can 
help us reimagine the future of education for all children. 

 
(PBS) POV #2907   9/12/16    9:00 pm 
     Documentary    90 min 
 
Accompany two African-American teens from the South Side of Chicago on their 
journey to achieve their dream of graduating from college. Follow the young 
men through five years of hard work, sacrifice, setbacks and uncertainty. 

 
(PBS) TED Talks #103  9/13/16    9:00 pm 
     Documentary    60 min 
 
Education Revolution, hosted by author, producer and comedian Baratunde 
Thurston and actor and singer Sara Ramirez, focuses on how education is 
changing to adapt to our new digital world. The program features talks from 
educator Sal Khan, who examines what the classroom might look like in the 
future and the impact of online teaching, Victor Rios, who takes a deep dive 
into the problems of the school-to-prison pipeline, and Principal Nadia 
Lopez, whose middle school is in the most dangerous borough in New York and 
where almost all her students live below the poverty line.  

 
 
Environment/Nature/Geography 
 
(PBS) Forces of Nature #101-103  

9/14/16 – 9/28/16 (Wednesdays)7:00 pm 
Documentary    60 min 

 
The forces of nature have kept Earth on the move since it was formed billions 
of years ago. Though we can't feel the motion, we experience the consequences 
- from tidal bores surging through the Amazon rainforest to the ruinous power 
of hurricanes. 
 
(PBS) Frontline #3411  9/20/16    9:30 pm 
     Documentary    60 min 
 
Disasters are big business. Follow an investigation with NPR into who profits 
when disaster strikes. The film focuses on Superstorm Sandy: the thousands 



still not home, the agencies that were supposed to help and the companies 
that made millions. 
 
(PBS) India - Nature's Wonderland #101-102  

9/21/16 – 9/28/16 (Wednesdays)9:00 pm 
Documentary    60 min 

 
Join wildlife biologist Liz Bonnin, actor Freida Pinto and mountaineer Jon 
Gupta to explore India's natural wonders. From tigers and gibbons to elephants 
and rhinos, the sacred Ganges to tea plantations, experience the 
subcontinent's marvels. 
 
 
Health/Health Care 
 
(PBS) Healing Mind with Martin Rossman, MD   
     8/22/16    7:00 pm 
     Lecture    90 min 
 
Based on cutting-edge brain science, Dr. Martin Rossman has developed a 
program to help you break the worry cycle—and transform worry into a positive 
force. In The Healing Mind, Dr. Rossman gives you an easy-to-follow plan for 
taking control of your reactions to stress and anxiety. Using proven clinical 
techniques that harness the very power of imagination that creates worry and 
stress, you will learn the five basic skills that will help you to clarify 
your worries, sort them into those you can and cannot do something about, and 
tap the wisdom buried deep within you to help solve problems creatively. 
 
(PBS) PBS Newshour #11639 8/24/16    6:00 pm 
     News/Interview   60 min 
 
Price of EpiPens spikes, causing major health concerns: Nearly everyone knows 
someone who carries an EpiPen due to a severe allergy. Sen. Amy Klobuchar (D-
Minn) is no different -- as a child, her daughter almost died from a reaction 
to nuts. But Mylan, the company that produces EpiPens, has quintupled their 
price since 2003, making it harder for people with allergies to stay safe. 
John Yang asks Klobuchar about her legislative efforts to intervene. 
 
(PBS) Spillover - Zika, Ebola & Beyond 
     8/3/16    9:00 pm 
     Documentary    60 min 
 
Investigate the rise of spillover viruses like Zika, Ebola and Nipah, that 
can make the leap from animals to humans. Find out how human behaviors spread 
diseases and what science can do to anticipate and prevent epidemics around 
the world. 
 
 
Minorities/Civil Rights 
 
(PBS) America in Black & Blue, A PBS NewsHour Weekend Special  

7/15/16    8:00 pm 
     News/Interview   60 min 
 



Following the sniper shooting of five police officers in Dallas, Texas and the 
lethal police shootings of African-American men in St. Paul, Minnesota, and 
Baton Rouge, Louisiana, this one-hour prime time PBS NewsHour Weekend Special 
will explore the roots of these tragic events, competing accounts of 
responsibility, the quests for justice and the conversation Americans are 
having around losses, fears and common ground where progress can be made. The 
Friday night special will be hosted by Alison Stewart, with reports from Hari 
Sreenivasan, Chris Bury and Michael Hill. 

 
(PBS) PBS Newshour #11644 8/31/16    6:00 pm 
     News/Interview   60 min 
 
Trump talks of building a wall — and a relationship — on visit to Mexico: 
Republican presidential candidate Donald Trump met with Mexican President 
Enrique Peña Nieto Wednesday ahead of a speech on immigration. In the past, 
Trump has spoken of Mexican immigrants as rapists and criminals; Peña Nieto 
has compared Trump to Hitler. How did this meeting come to be? Gwen Ifill 
talks to Roger Noriega of the American Enterprise Institute and The Arizona 
Republic’s Dan Nowicki. 

 
(PBS) PBS Newshour #11659 9/21/16    6:00 pm 
     News/Interview   60 min 
 
At new museum, relics and treasures reveal U.S. history through African-
American lens: One hundred years in the making, the National Museum of 
African American History and Culture will open on Saturday in Washington. The 
museum presents history through objects both celebratory and sobering -- 
showcasing everything from Michael Jackson’s fedora to a pair of shackles 
discovered aboard a sunken slave ship. Gwen Ifill tours the exhibitions and 
speaks with the people responsible. 

 
(PBS) Tavis Smiley  7/5/16 – 9/27/16 (Sundays) 10:00 pm 
     Interview    30 min 
 
On this talk show, host Tavis Smiley interviews politicians, 
entertainers, athletes, authors and other newsmakers, resulting in a 
unique blend of news, issues and entertainment. 
 
 
National Security 
 
(PBS) 9/11 Inside the Pentagon 
     9/6/16    7:00 pm 
     Documentary    60 min 
 
On September 11, 2001, Flight 77 slammed into the Pentagon, killing 184 
people. What happened behind the walls of the Pentagon is a largely untold 
chapter in history. Fifteen years later, survivors and first responders shed 
light on that tragic day. 
 
(PBS) Nova #4316   9/17/16    8:00 pm 
     Documentary    60 min 
 



Investigate the psychology of a terrorist and examine how radical 
organizations have grown to make use of modern propaganda and social media 
tools in order to cultivate an army of self-radicalized killers. 

 
(PBS) PBS Newshour #11622 8/1/16    6:00 pm 
     News/Interview   60 min 
 
Khizr Khan: As candidate for the highest office, Trump needs tolerance for 
criticism: Khizr and Ghazala Khan, a Muslim-American couple whose 27-year-old 
son died as a soldier during the Iraq War, stood before the Democratic 
National Convention last week to share their loss and criticize Donald Trump. 
Lisa Desjardins recaps the political feud that ensued, then the Khans sit 
down with Judy Woodruff to discuss Trump’s comments about Muslims, terrorism 
and immigration. 
 
 

Politics/Government 
 
(PBS) The Contenders – 16 for ‘16 #101-103  

9/13/16 – 9/27/16 (Tuesdays) 7:00 pm 
Documentary    60 min 

 
This series reveals the humanity, the twists of fate and the surprising 
mistakes behind 16 of the most compelling and tumultuous presidential 
campaigns in modern history. Revisit the past 50 years of presidential 
election history to see how previous campaigns are still influencing politics 
in unexpected ways. 
 
(PBS) Frontline #3501  9/27/16    8:00 pm 
     Documentary    120 min 
 
Go behind the headlines generated by Hillary Clinton and Donald Trump, two of 
the most polarizing candidates in modern history, to investigate what has 
shaped them, where they came from, how they lead and why they want to be 
president. 
 
(PBS) PBS NewsHour & NPR Convention Coverage #501-508 

7/18/16 – 7/21/16   7:00 pm 
7/25/16 – 7/28/16   7:00 pm 
Event Coverage   180 min 

 
Coverage of the 2016 Republican National Convention in Cleveland, Ohio, and 
the Democratic National Convention in Philadelphia, Pennsylvania. 
 
(PBS) PBS Newshour Debates 2016 #301 
     9/26/16    8:00 pm 
     Event Coverage   120 min 
 
NBC Nightly News anchor Lester Holt moderates the first debate at Hofstra 
University in Hempstead, New York. The PBS NEWSHOUR presents live coverage 
(90 minutes) of the presidential candidates’ debates followed by analysis (30 
minutes), co-anchored by Gwen Ifill and Judy Woodruff, with David Brooks, 
Mark Shields and Amy Walter in studio and NEWSHOUR correspondent John Yang on 
location. 
 



 
(EPS) POTUS 2016   7/3/16 – 9/25/16 (Sundays) 2:00 pm 

Discussion    30 min 
 
This half-hour weekly series is solely devoted to the campaign season. 
Anchored by public radio’s Peabody Award-winning host Brian Lehrer, POTUS 2016 
is helping to satisfy the large appetite that public television viewers have 
for serious election-related coverage. Each episode features a roundtable of 
guests reviewing the week’s developments in the campaign for President of the 
United States. 
 
 
Science/Technology 
 
(PBS) Koko - The Gorilla Who Talks 
     8/3/16    7:00 pm 
     Documentary    60 min 
 
In 1971, Penny Patterson began teaching sign language to a gorilla named 
Koko, unaware that this relationship would define both their lives. More than 
40 years later, the now-famous Koko continues to redraw the line between 
people and animals. 
 
(PBS) PBS Newshour #11629 8/10/16    6:00 pm 
     News/Interview   60 min 
 
How machines are learning to read your mood: Can artificial intelligence be 
emotionally intelligent? In Boston, researchers have programed BB-8, the 
little droid from “Star Wars: The Force Awakens,” to detect expressions and 
determine how people are feeling. And that technology is being adapted for 
marketing, video games, even therapy for children diagnosed with autism. The 
NewsHour’s April Brown reports. 
 
  



LOCALLY-PRODUCED PROGRAMMING 
July 1 – September 30, 2016 

WTVP-TV 
 
 
At Issue 
 
At Issue is WTVP-Public Media's flagship public affairs series. Hosted by 
media veteran H Wayne Wilson, this weekly show provides an in-depth, up-to-
the-minute exploration of issues that are important to people throughout 
Central Illinois. 
 
#2901 – Town Hall on Race Relations 
 
WTVP's At Issue addresses the concerns of the African American community in 
this special two-hour Town hall Representatives from various groups from 
Bloomington/Normal and Peoria gathered in the studio for a frank discussion 
on proactive steps that might be taken with regard to policing, ecnomic 
opportunities and community involvement. 
 
Thursday, 9/8/16 at 7:00 pm; 120 min. 
 
#2902 – Education 
 
Host H Wayne Wilson is joined by Ben Schwarm, Deputy Executive Director, 
Illinois Association of School Boards; Dr. Mike Jacoby, Executive 
Director/CEO, Illinois Association of School Business Officials; and, Dr. 
Brent Clark, Executive Director, Illinois Association of School 
Administrators, for a discussion of K-12 education. 
 
Thursday, 9/15/16 at 8:00 pm; 60 min. 
 
#2903 – Water Quality 
 
At Issue host H Wayne Wilson is joined by Galesburg Mayor John Pritchard, 
Galesburg City Engineer Wayne Carl and Normal City Manager Mark Peterson for 
a discussion on Water Quality. 
 
Thursday, 9/22/16 at 8:30 pm; 30 min. 
 
#2904 – City of Peoria Issues 
 
Peoria City Manager Patrick Urich discusses the upcoming city budget, 
pension debt, road improvements, the city's efforts to resolve the combined 
sewer overflow problem, River Trail Apartments and more. 
 
Thursday, 9/29/16 at 8:30 pm; 30 min. 

 
 
Consider This with Yvonne Greer 
Consider This features host Yvonne Greer in unconventional conversations 
with newsmakers and news interpreters. 
 
Fridays at 7:30 pm; 7/1/16 – 9/30/16; 30 min. 
 



 
Musical Discoveries with the PSO  
 
Musical Discoveries, a series for families from Peoria Symphony Orchestra and 
WTVP, is inviting kids into the magical world of music one instrument at a 
time. Part performance, part how-to, the series features players from the PSO 
engaging an audience of kids with demonstrations, explanations and hands-on 
instruction with the various instruments in their particular sections. The 
series is hosted by Maestro George Stelluto and made possible with support 
from Sid and Flo Banwart. 
 
Sundays at 4:30 pm; 7/3/16 – 8/7/16; 30 min. 
 
 
SciTech Now 
 
A weekly, half-hour newsmagazine program focusing on “the nexus of new 
ideas.” Hosted by Hari Sreenivasan, anchor of PBS NewsHour Weekend and a 
senior correspondent for the nightly program, SciTech Now tackles topics 
including technology, scientific discovery and innovation. More than twenty 
public television stations contribute content to this collaborative 
production; WTVP produces one segment for the series each month. 
 
Sundays at 5:30 pm; 7/3/16 – 9/25/16; 30 min. 
 


